
Friday Update, December 20, 2024 
 
Good evening, Sulphur Springs Families and staff, this is Dr. Catherine 
Kawaguchi, your Superintendent with a Friday update, December 20, 2024. 

 
 

Sulphur Springs Union School District 
 

Recognized for making the Educational Results 
Partnership’s 2024 Honor Roll List of California’s 

Top Performing School Districts. 
 
The Educational Results Partnership (ERP) has named Sulphur 
Springs Union School District as Honor Roll District for 2024.  
 
Districts that are placed on the Honor Roll have outperformed 
their peers in closing achievement gaps, particularly among 
higher-poverty and historically disadvantaged student 
populations.  
 
For the 2024 school year, 168 districts made the California Honor 
Roll. This is approximately 22 percent of all eligible districts in the 
state. Results are based on data of student outcomes on the 
California Assessment of Student Performance and Progress 
(CAASPP) for the 2024 academic year.  
 



At the Board Meeting on December 18, 2024, Dr. Kawaguchi 
presented a plaque to our Board of Trustees to show appreciation 
for their leadership and all of the support that they have provided 
our District Leaders, Teachers, and support staff in continuing to 
support all of our students to accelerate student learning in 
reading, writing and math.   
 

Congratulations Sulphur Springs Union School District!! 
 

 
 
 

Wishing You a Heartfelt Holiday Season 

Dear Families and Staff, 

As the year draws to a close, the Board of Trustees and I want to 
express our sincere gratitude for your continued support and 
dedication to ensuring that our students are receiving the best 
education.  

Thank you, families for continuing to partner with us at home and 
at school. Also, thank you PTA and families for all of the extra 
time that you put in to make sure that students are provided extra 



resources and supports. We know the importance of family 
involvement, and it is greatly appreciated.  

Thank you staff for everything you do and have done for our 
students and their families. Our students are able to learn and 
thrive in nurturing and beautiful classrooms because of the hard 
work and efforts that you put in. 

We hope this holiday season brings you joy, peace, and the 
opportunity to spend quality time with loved ones. May your days 
be filled with love, laughter, and wonderful memories. 

Best Wishes Always! 

The Board of Trustees and Superintendent Dr. Kawaguchi 

 
 
All schools will be closed for Winter Break December 23rd through 
January 10th. Classes will resume January 13th for all students. There 
will not be a Friday Update from the Superintendent on December 27th 
and January 3rd.  

 
 


